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    ERA( Griffith Realty, Inc.


December 11, 2014,

Alfred M. Pollard, General Counsel

Attention:  Comments/RIN 2590-AA39

Federal Housing Finance Agency – Fourth Floor

1700 G Street, NW

Washington, D.C. 20552
RE:  Notice of Proposed Rule-Making and Request for Comments – Member of Federal Home Loan Banks (RIN 2590-AA39)
Dear Mr. Pollard:

Thank you for the opportunity to comment on the FHFA’s Notice of Proposed Rulemaking (NPR). I am concerned about the impact that the NPR may have on the Federal Home Loan Banks, their members, and the Affordable Housing Program (AHP).
I serve on the Affordable Housing Advisory Council of the Federal Home Loan Bank of Indianapolis (FHLBI) and do so for two reasons: 1) I believe in the mission of the FHLBank System to support community banks and other financial institutions; and 2) I’m an ardent proponent of the System’s Affordable Housing Program (AHP) because I’ve seen many families achieve homeownership and financial stability through the program’s grants.
As a real estate broker who has sold both residential and commercial properties for nearly 40 years, I have seen financially challenged buyers get a “leg up” with funds from the FHLBanks’ homeownership initiatives offered through their members. These programs, such as FHLBI’s Homeownership Opportunities Program, provide grants for down payment and closing cost assistance to income-qualified, first-time homebuyers. Without this assistance to bridge the affordability gap for people in lower income brackets, many families would not be able to purchase their first home. 
As a matter of fact, in a November 7th speech at the 2014 National Association of Realtors Conference & Expo, Director Mel Watt acknowledged that many potential borrowers have difficulty saving for down payments and closing costs, which has contributed to a decline in homeownership over the last few years. He also noted that besides boosting the overall economy and housing market, homeownership remains a significant way to build and retain wealth. 
The AHP, which includes the homeownership initiatives I spoke about earlier, plays a vital role in reaching the underserved markets that Director Watt referenced in his speech, making it difficult to understand why the FHFA wants to change membership requirements that could potentially reduce the amount of money available for the program. Every institution eliminated from FHLBank membership or discouraged from joining would reduce the number of institutions available to provide the benefit of homeownership initiatives to their local communities. Fewer members means reduced FHLBank profitability, and since the amount annually available for AHP grants is directly linked to FHLBank earnings, reduced profitability ultimately means fewer AHP dollars.
Further, given the uncertainty surrounding Fannie Mae and Freddie Mac as conduits for mortgages, several FHLBanks offer mortgage programs that serve as reliable alternatives. These well-managed programs also lead to profitability for FHLBanks, adding more money to affordable housing initiatives that allow the FHLBanks to achieve their mission.
I respectfully request that the FHFA withdraw the NPR and allow the System to work as it has. Now, while the economy and housing markets are beginning to recover, is not the time to restrict FHLBank membership.
Sincerely,

Scott C. Griffith, President

ERA Griffith Realty

502 W. Grand River (  Brighton, Michigan  48116

810-227-1016 (Office) ( 810-227-9531 (Fax)
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